THE BOARD OF ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW WAS HELD IN THE BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM AT CITY HALL ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 1979 AT 10:00 A. M.

PRESENT: Mrs. Ruth Wadlington, Mrs. Lloyd Smith, Mr. John Farmer, Mr. Theo VanGroll and Mr. Edward Lay

ABSENT: Mrs. Charlotte Ramsey, Mr. Warren Martin

CITY OFFICIALS PRESENT: Mr.Muse

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Wadlington. The minutes of the meetings on December 20, 1978, and January 4, 1979, were approved.

Mrs. Wadlington announced that the resolution adopted by Council on Jan.uary 16, 1979, has been received. The Resolution grants a Special Permit for the Queen Charlotte Square project, and includes a number of special conditions.

Mr. Saunders and his Architect, Mr. Clarence Wenger, presented a preliminary design for proposed development on Hedge Street, between First St. and Second Street. Mr. Wenger apologized for the incompleteness of his drawings. He asked the Board to respond, in so far as possible, to the direction they were taking.

Mr. Lay asked for a Site Plan.

Mr. Van Groll asked for scale models of the buildings (to insert into an area model) in order to get an accurate feeling of the proposed development.

A general discussion of the immediate neighborhood followed. Mr. Van Groll and Mrs. Wadlington were concerned with off-street parking. Mr. Van Groll advised the Board to look carefully at the interior of the City blocks in the Historic District, and not just at the Architecture. Mrs. Wadlington asked about the height of the proposed structure in relation to the surrounding buildings. Mr. Van Groll was concerned with the length of the building. He invited Mr. Wenger to visit a Design Studio at the Architecture School to see student projects designed for the same site.

Mr. Wenger offered further explanation of his design, and commented on the building site. Mr. Van Groll asked to see alternative designs. He offered a scale model of the area to Mr. Wenger for his use in designing the project. Mr. Wenger expressed his appreciation and indicated that he would take advantage of the offer.

The Board agreed to establish the third Wednesday of each month as the regular meeting time. The next meeting will be on February 21, 1979, at $7:30\ P.\ M.$ in the Basement Conference Room.

The Board discussed the current boundaries of the Historic District. Mr. Lay and Mr. Muse explained some of the irregularities in the boundary lines.

Mr. Lay reported on the activities of the Landmarks commission. The Commission is documenting buildings of architectural significance in Charlottesville, and preparing a book of information similar to the one documenting structures in

the Historic District. New Historic Districts may be suggested when the survey is complete.

Mr. Lay asked about the appointment of an alternate member to the Board of Architectural Review. Mrs. Wadlington answered that City Council has not yet made the appointment.

The subject of Queen Charlotte Square was brought up for discussion. Specifically, what will be required to obtain a Certificate of Appropriateness? Mrs. Wadlington stated that Mr. Norris, the Architect, has inquired about applying for a Certificate.

Mr. Lay responded by saying that the Board should ask for all information required by the Ordinance, plus any other requests that were contained in the Board's comments based on the 16 Savannah Criteria.

Mr. Farmer noted that the Board must see the final design of the plaza.

Mr. VanGroll said that the Architect for Queen Charlotte Square should make a presentation that will speak to the requirements of the Ordinance, and respond to the Board's earlier comments. Nothing else is required.

Mr. Farmer observed that the Architect has heard and read the comments of the Board based on the preliminary designs as presented in the application for a Special Permit. He has our input.

Mr. Lay asked the Board to review the comments based on the 16 Criteria. Mr. Lay first read the 3 concepts. Mr. VanGroll commented on concept #3.

Mr. Lay asked if the Board could talk about height, density and setbacks, the items listed by the Queen Charlotte developer in his successful application for a Special Permit. Mr. Farmer answered by saying that the Special Permit allows the developer to exceed the normal requirements for height, density and setback, but does not necessarily approve of the current design based on the relaxation of the normal requirements. If this Board thinks that the current design is inappropriate, no matter what the height, it should say so.

Mr. Lay noted that the 3rd and Jefferson St. corner is still bothersome. He said that we are responsible for maintaining the scale of the Historic District. We must make our feelings known.

Mr. Lay read the Board's comments based on the 16 Criteria. Some remarks related to specific criteria are noted below.

#3 - Mr. Lay was concerned that the Board is understood not to be asking for a lot of little windows.

#7 - Mr. VanGroll thought that the "curtain wall" is a strange detail for a building in the District.

#12 - Mr. Lay thinks that the Board should discuss this with the Architect. He thinks that the Architect hasn't addressed himself to all of these issues.

#13 - Mr. Mead Palmer has been retained for landscape and plaza design, according to an announcement by Mrs. Wadlington.

#16 - Mr. Lay observed that the Architect is caught here, and it's up to him to resolve the difficulty.

Mrs. Smith thought that the massing of the building would make it dangerous to go all the way to a vertical emphasis or a horizontal emphasis.

Mr. Lay observed that we have returned, once again, to a discussion of volumetrics. And, that's where we started, agreed Mr. VanGroll and Mrs. Smith.

Mrs. Wadlington and Mr. Lay discussed the changes in the High Street projections. Mr. Lay reminded the Board that it is difficult to talk about the design without being able to see the buildings across the street.

Mr. Lay asked about the sun angle studies that were requested by City Council. Mr. Farmer explained that the studies were presented to Council along with the Architect's drawings. Council did not comment on the sun and shadow studies he said.

Mr. VanGroll suggested that a revision of the Board's operating guidelines may become necessary. A lot has changed in the last two years, he said.

Mr. Lay suggested that the Board meet twice a month. Mrs. Smith added to this by saying that one meeting each month could be for presentations, and one for comments and decisions. Mr. VanGroll felt that the Board members need time to consider most cases (as provided by the Ordinance) and should not try to make decisions at once. He suggested that a time limit could be placed on the presentation for each case. And it could be stated that a decision may not follow immediately.

Mr. Muse said that neither Mr. Saunders (the developer for Hedge St.) or Mr. Fisher (the developer of Queen Charlotte Square) have applied for a Certificate of Appropriateness.

The Board agreed that Mr. Saunders appearance before the Board today would count for his pre-application conference.

Mr. Lay suggested making the Board meetings and the Board's procedures more formal.

There was a brief discussion concerning materials to be submitted along with the applications.

 $\mbox{\rm Mrs.}$ Wadlington announced that she would contact $\mbox{\rm Mr.}$ Norris regarding Queen Charlotte Square.

Meeting adjourned.

Minutes

0

Board of Archi Ectual Review February 1, 1979

Cocation of MEEting: Bassement Conference
Room
Board Members Present: Mrs. Wadkington,
Mrs. Smith, Mr. Farmer, Mr. Lay,
Mr. Van Groll

City Officials Present: Mr. Muse

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Wad lington. The minutes of the meetings on DEC. 20, 1978, and Jun. 4, 1979, were approved.

Mrs. Washington announced that
the Resolution adopted by Cornail
on Jan. 16, 1979, has been received.
The Resolution grants a Special Permit
for the Plesen Charlotte Square project,
and includes a number of special
Conditions.

Mr. Samders and his architect, Mr.
Clarence Wenger, presented a prelyminary design for proposed
Crorlopment on theore 5t., he tween first st. and second st. Mr. Wensey apologized for the incompleteness of his, chawings, the asked the Board to respond in So far as possible, to the direction they were taking. Mon lay asked for a site plan. Mr. van Groll asked for scale models

of the buildings (to insert in to an

area model) in order to get

an accurate feeling of the proposed

development. H Ganeral dis dession of the lume diate which box hood followed. Mr. van Groll and Mrs. Wad lington were Concerned with off- street purking. Mr. van Groll advised the Board to look Care fully at the interior of the City blocks in the Itistoric District and not just at the Store Architecture. Mrs. Wad lington asked about the height of the proposed Structure in restain L. We and the

3

buildings. Mr. van Groll was Con-Cryned with the length of the building. the invited, Mr. Wenger to visit ? DESign Studio at the Architecture School designed for the same site. Mr. Wenger september lies design, and commented, on, the building 5. tr. Mr. van Broll asked to SEZ
alternative designs. Its offered a
Scale model of the area to Mr. Wanger
for his USE in designing the project.
Th. Wenger verpressed apreciation and
indicated that he was the fire for indicated that he would take advantage of the offer.

The Board agreed to establish
the third Wednesday of lach month
as the regular meeting time. The
next meeting will he on Feb. 21, 1979,
at 7:30 p.m. in the Basement Conf. Koom.

The Board chiscussed the current boundaries of the Historic District.
Mr. Lay and Mr. Muse explained Some of the irregularities in the boundary lines

Mbs. Lay reported on the activities of the land marks Commission. The Commission is oppositions of the South of Land of the Charles of preparing and preparing a book of information Similar to the one documenting structures in the Hestorie, District. New Historic Districts may be seement by suggested when the Survey is complete. Mr. lang as ked, shout the appointment of an alternate member the Board of Architectural Review.

Mrg. Wad lington answered that
City Cormail, has not yet made the appointment. The saliget of Queen Charlotte Square was brought up for discussion. Specifically, what will be ne-quired to obtain a Certificate The Appropriate nESS ? Mrs. Wadlington Stuted that Mr. Dovis, the architect,

has inquired about the applying

to a V Centificate.

Mr. lay responded by sugine that the Board Should ask for all information required by the Ordinance ples any other requests that were Gontained in the Boards Comment based on the 16 sovenal Criteria. Board must see the final design of Mr. van Groll said that the ardin ket for furem Charlotte Lepare Should make a pressentation that will spick to the requirements of the ordinance, and wespond to the Boards Earlier Comments. Nothing Else is crequised. Mr. Farmer observed the f the Cerchitect, has, heard and nead the Comments of the Board, based on the pretiminary designs as presented in the application for a special premit. He has our in put.

Mr. lay asked the Board, to Creview the Comments based on the 16 Criteria. Mr. Lay first read the 3 Concepts. Mr. van Groll Commented on concept #3. All about height, density and setbacks,
they items listed by the Pherein
Charlote developer in his success ful
application for a Special Permit
Mr. Farmer answered by Saying that
the Special Permit alongs the developer
to exceed, the normal requirements
for height, density and setback, but does yot troessails approve of the Coursent designable based on the regains - ments. Dof this Board thinks that they the Coursent design is indeprepriate, no matter have bigh what the height, - I other some. Its Said that we are Sis the Historie District 1.15 Land

Make our gezlings known. Mr. lay read the Board's Comments based on the 16 Criperia. Some remarks related to specifie Crikriz are noted below. #3- Mr. lay was concerned that the, Bound is, understood not to be asking for a lot of little Windows #7. Mr. van Grol Hand thought Mr. vanGrol Home wat is Heat the "Centain wat" is Ce shange detail for 2 building in the Dishiet. HIR. Mr. lay thinks that the Bound Should discuss this with they Hinks that the Anchitect, hasin't addressed limself to all of these issues. # 13. M. Mead Palmer has been oretained for landscape and plaza design, according to an announcement to Mrs. Wadlington.

#16. Mon lay Observed that the architect is caught here, and its up to him to cresolve the difficulty. Mrs. Somith Heavylet, that the Messing of the building would make int dangerous to go all the way for a vertical emphasis or a derizontal emphasis. Sh. Gey observed that we use ne turned, to once again, to our discussion of volumetrics. And, that's where was the started who wan Groll and Mrs. Smith. Mrs. Wadlington pend Mr. Lay His cussed the Changes in the High Street projections. Mr. lay reminded the Bound that it is difficult to Talk Thant HE design without tring oble to SEE the buildings accords the Mr. Lay asked shout the sun angle studies that were requested by City Council. Mr. Former 1

that the studies were presented, to Council, along with the architects did not comment on them, he Said the sun and shadow studies, Mr. van Groff suggested that a reinsion of the Board's Operating guidlines may become necessary. A lot hes Changed in the last Levo GEars, he said. Board, mast finds & month. Mrs. Smith added to this by saying to that, one meeting each month Could be for presentations, and one for Comments and decisions. Mor Wan Groll & felt that the Board Mambers need lime to consider most cases (as provided by the Ordinances) and should not It once. He suggested that & times the presentation for each case. And iet ould be stated that a chain and

May not follow immediately Mr. Must said that Me: ther Mr. Sounders (the developer for Hedge St. 507 Whr. Fisher (the developer of Durem Charloth Square) hour applied for a Certificité of Appropriatness. the Board persed that Mr. Sameers appearance be for a the Board tolay would count for his pre-application con presence. Mr. luy Suggested making the Boards more formal. There was a prief discussion Concerning materials to be 50 6-mitted the applications. Heat she would contact Mr. Stories Stegarding Overen Charlote Square Merking adjourned.

THE BOARD OF ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW WAS HELD IN THE BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM AT CITY HALL ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 1979 AT 7:30 P. M.

PRESENT: Mrs. Ruth Wadlington, Mrs. Lloyd Smith, Mrs. Charlotte Ramsey, Mr. John Farmer, Mr. Theo Van Groll and Mr.

Warren Martin.

ABSENT: Mr. Lay

CITY OFFICIALS PRESENT: Mr. Frank Muse and Mr. Ron Higgins

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Wadlington. Consideration of the Minutes of the previous meeting was deferred until the end of the agenda.

Mrs. Wadlington commented on the need for an alternate member of the Board. The position has been vacant for several months.

Queen Charlotte Square: Mr. Norris was invited to make a presentation to the Board. He introduced Mr. Meade Palmer (Landscape Architect) who presented the landscaping design.

Mr. Palmer explained the Plaza design and commented on some of the design and commented on some of the details. He covered a number of items including the following:

1. Raised planters and seating.

2. Avoid the appearance of lots of pots.

3. Massing of small trees in one area - possibly crabapples.

4. Benches in open areas.

5. "Play" of levels.

6. Linear development of sidewalk planting along Jefferson Street - a promenade.

7. Planting materials.

He illustrated the planter-seating detail by sketching on the chalkboard. The planters will have sloping brick sides with cast stone caps. The paving pattern and paving materials have not yet been worked out. Planting around the edges of the building will consist of azaleas and hollies with ground cover. There will be no grass to mow. Not all plant materials have been selected.

Mr. Martin asked about guardrails, the various levels of the plaza, and whether or not this affects the parking scheme. Mr. Norris said the parking had not changed but the area of the shops on the lower level had been decreased. He said the plaza walls will be brick, to "pick up" the balconies.

A new model was presented. The design had been changed to include arched openings on the ground level of the High Street side. Mrs. Ramsey and Mr. Martin asked about the pool and location of other recreational facilities. Mr. Norris answered the questions and noted that the only "significant" changes were: 1. The plaza design. 2. The arched openings on High Street.

Mrs. Wadlington liked the plaza design, particularly with the possible introduction of Slate to "relieve" the brick.

Mrs. Smith asked for an explanation of the ground floor on the 3rd Street side. Mr. Norris explained. There will be no pedestrian entrances on 3rd Street.

Mr. Martin asked about steps into the building at the corner of 3rd Street and Jefferson. Mr. Norris explained this condition. He, also, explained about security for the garage.

Mrs. Ramsey asked about the height of the Courtyard trees - would they be as high as the 3rd floor? Mr. Palmer indicated that they could be, depending on the species of tree.

Mrs. Wadlington asked for a presentation of the specific materials that will be used in construction. Mr. Norris showed the Board four (4) brick panels (2 from Webster and 2 from General Shale) and presented his choice - a slightly oversized brick called "Monticello." He then showed samples of the "bronze" aluminum windows and doors, and solar glass samples. Mr. Farmer asked about the glass color - will it be "solar bronze" or "solar gray"? Mr. Norris said either one could be used. Mrs. Ramsey wondered about the effect of looking out through tinted glass.

A video tape presentation followed. The presentation explained the project and showed the proposed building in its setting.

Mr. Farmer asked about the color of the metal roofing material. Mr. Norris explained that the metal would be copper.

Mrs. Wadlington asked if the windows would be operable. Mr. Martin wanted to know how they would operate. Mr. Norris explained that the windows would open through the use of a pivoted connection at the top and bottom.

Mrs. Wadlington asked about the way in which the brick would be laid up. Mr. Norris said it would be running bond.

The Board then moved to consider the 16 criteria by which the project is judged. Mrs. Ramsey asked that the criteria be read aloud so as to be sure that if any information is lacking, questions can be asked or information clarified.

Before the criteria were read, Mr. Van Groll asked if the Chairman would entertain a motion to delay action on the Certificate in order to have Mr. Lay's comments before moving to a decision. Mrs. Wadlington indicated that she would entertain such a motion, particularly since Mr. Lay has been very involved in this case.

Mrs. Wadlington then began to read the 16 criteria along with the Board's previous comments on each of the 16 items.

With the reading of the Board's comments on "height" Mrs. Wadlington noted that City Council has granted a Special Permit that would allow a higher building than is normally permitted in the Historic District. Mr. Van Groll reminded the Board that the Special Permit means that additional height, up to 75 feet is allowed but does not necessarily prevent the Board from considering height, along with the other criteria, in its judgement of the project.

There were no comments on items #2, #3, #4 and #5, of the 16 criteria. After considering item #6, the Board decided to include "High Street" in the second sentence. There were no comments on items #8 and #9. Mr. Farmer asked for more information on Architectural Details - item #10. He said that free-hand sketches indicating the brick detailing around windows, doors, cornices, and any other locations would be helpful to the Board. There were no comments on item #11 and #12. It was noted that item #13 had been given considerable clarification by Mr. Palmer's presentation tonight. There were no comments on items #14, #15 and #16.

In commenting on Architectural Details, item #10, Mr. Norris said that he would use a brick rolok course at the arches, brick window sills and no brick detail around the doors. He, also, said that there would be one recessed brick course at the base of the parapet to provide a shadow line around the top of the building.

Mrs. Wadlington concluded the reading of the 16 criteria by reminding the Board of its duties as set forth in the Zoning Ordinance.

Mr. Farmer asked about the exterior lighting of the building and the courtyard (or plaza). He asked for general information (not to the detail of light fixture selection) on this aspect of the design.

A discussion followed concerning the Board's next step, and a possible future meeting date. Mr. Martin objected to delaying a decision in this case. He said, "We either like it or we don't, why not say so tonight."

Mr. Van Groll felt that each Board Member needed time to consider the new information presented at this meeting, and time to weigh carefully all aspects of Queen Charlotte Square. He also felt that the Board should receive the benefit of Mr. Lay's comments before voting.

Mr. Farmer agreed with Mr. Van Groll, and stated that Mr. Lay's comments should be heard.

 $\,$ Mr. Martin thought that too much time has been spent on this project, and time is money.

Mrs. Ramsey said that she felt sure everyone's mind was made up on "height and "mass". She thought that more time would not alter those feelings.

Mr. Van Groll said the Board should not separate individual issues when reaching a decision, but should consider the project as a whole. During the Board's discussion of whether it should defer a decision in this case, representatives of the developer objected to what they viewed as unreasonable delay. Mr. Farmer reminded everyone present that the Board is allowed sixty (60) days to make a decision in this case, as in all cases. He felt that the Board was performing its duties with reasonable speed.

Mr. Van Groll made a motion to schedule the next Board meeting for March 12, 1979, at 7:30 P. M. to make a decision in this case. Mrs. Smith seconded the motion. The motion passed on a 5 to 1 vote of the Board, with Mr. Martin casting the one dissenting vote.

Mr. Martin and Mr. Farmer expressed the Board's appreciation for tonight's video tape presentation.

Hedge Street project (between 1st and 2nd Streets)

Mr. Saunders, the developer, and his architect, Mr. Clarence Wenger, presented a model and drawings of the proposed project. They asked for the Board's approval of the design.

Mrs. Wadlington and Mr. Farmer said that the building was too "boxy", that it needed some "relief" such as could be provided by chimneys, porches, dormer windows, gables and the like. Mr. Farmer noted that there were "a wealth of shapes" illustrated by the existing houses in the neighborhood.

Mr. Muse explained to the Board how the required setbacks and parking influenced the shape of the building. Mr. Martin observed that perhaps a variance was needed to reduce the front yard setback.

Mr. Van Groll reminded the Board that this project is just as important as Queen Charlotte Square.

Mr. Martin and Mr. Wenger discussed the possibility of facing the building toward 2nd Street. Mr. Wenger said that this was not possible. Mr. Martin felt that variances on Hedge Street and 2nd Street were needed.

Mr. Van Groll wondered about pull-off parking. Mr. Muse said that it would not work.

Several Board members felt that some changes in the Ordinance were needed as it applies to the Historic District. Mr. Saunders pointed out in order to get a variance he would need to prove hardship.

It was noted that since it is possible to get the building on the lot under the present ordinance, hardship would be difficult to prove.

Mrs. Ramsey suggested a townhouse or row house motif: Would that be possible? she asked. "Row houses would fit in."

Mr. Van Groll said that the mass of the building should be broken up in some way - perhaps to read as individual houses. He noted that the mass, as currently designed, is not appropriate in the neighborhood.

Mr. Wenger mentioned some of the alternative schemes that he had tried.

Mr. Van Groll suggested breaking up the building so that two units faced Hedge Street, and two units faced 2nd Street. Mr. Muse reviewed for the Board the requirements of the ordinance regarding front and rear yard setbacks.

Mrs. Smith asked Mr. Saunders if the purpose of the presentation was to obtain a Certificate of Appropriateness. He answered that it was.

Mr. Van Groll objected to the use of materials - brick on the front, and wood siding on the 3 other elevations.

Mrs. Ramsey said "it is not appropriate. We shouldn't belabor the point."

 $\ensuremath{\mathsf{Mrs}}$. Wadlington said the Board should support Zoning Variances for this project.

Mr. Martin suggested that the Board could make recommendations to the Planning Commission on possible changes to the ordinance that would provide some relief in cases such as this. Appropriate Site Plans should be possible in the Historic District.

 ${
m Mr.}$ Van Groll asked ${
m Mr.}$ Saunders if he has purchased the property. Yes was the answer.

Mrs. Ramsey made a motion to deny the Certificate of Appropriateness. Mrs. Smith seconded the motion. It passed on a 6 to 0 vote of the Board.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read, and approved as corrected.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

John B. Farmer, Sr. Secretary

_(

Board of Architectural Review February 21, 1979 7:30 p.m.

Bassement Conference Room - City Hall

Pores ent: Mrs. Wadhington, Mrs. Smith, UMs. Ramsey, Mr. Farmer, Mr. Van Groll, Mr. Martin.

Absent: Mr. Lay

V 3 ...

City Officials Present: Mr. Frank Muse, Mr. Kon Higgins

The MEEting was colled to order by Mrs. Wadlington Consideration minutes of the previous meeting was deferred until the end of the agenda.

Mrs. Wadlington Commented on the Used for an alternate member of the Board. The position has been vacant for several months.

Quesen Charlotte Square: Mr. Morris was turited to make a presentation to the Board. He introduced Mr. MEDde Palmer (Candscape Architect) who presented the landscaping design.

Mr. Palmer explained the Plaza design and Commented on Some of the details.

He covered a number of items in
Cluding the following:

1. Paised planters the and seating.

7. Avoid the appearance of lots of pots.

5. Wassing of Small trees in one

area — possibly crabapples.

4. Benches in open areas.

5- "Play" of Levels.

6. Linear development of sidewalk

planting along Jefferson street

a promenade.

7. Planting materials.

Ite illustrated the planter-seating de
chail by sketching on the chalkboard. tail try sketching on the chalkboard.

The planters will have sloping brick sides with Cast stone caps. The paving pattern and paving materials have not yet been worked out. Planting around the adjes of the building will consist of agaless and hollies with ground cover. There will be no grass to mow. Not all plant materials have been selected.

Mr. Martin asked about guardrails,

whether or not this affects the plaza, and
whether or not this affects the parking
scheme. Mr. Morris said the parking
had the shops on the lower level had
the shops on the lower level had
been decreased. He said the plaza
walls will be borick, to pick to up "
the balcones.

Hew model was presented.

The design had been changed to include cerched openings on the ground level of the High street side.

Mrs. Ramsen and Mr. Martin asked about the pool and the location of other recreational facilities.

Mr. Novis answered the guestions and moted that the only significant "changes were(1) the plaza design and (2) the arched openings on High street.

Mrs. Wadlington liked the plaza design, particularly with the possible introduction of state to "relieve" the bruck,

Mrs. Smith asked for an explanation of

the ground floor on the 3rd street

5: de. Mr. Noviis explained. There will
be no pedestrian entrances on

3rd Street.

Mr. Martin asked about steps into the building at the Corner of 3rd street and elefterson. Mr. Movies explained this Condition. He also, explained about security for the garage.

Mrs. Pausey as asked about the height of the Countyand trees—
would they be as high as the 3ved thous? Mr. & Palmer indicated that they could be depending on the species of tree.

Mrg. Waddington asked for a pre. Sentation & the specific materials that will be used in Construction Mr. Movis showed the Board four (4) brick panels (2 from Webster and 2 from Beneval Shale) and pressented his Choice — a slightly oversized truek called "Monticello."

He them showed samples of the z
"boronge" and aluminum windows
and doors, and solar glass samples.
Mr. Farmer sked about the glass
Color - will it be "solar bronge" or
"solar gray"? Mr. Movies said either
one could be used. Mrs. Ramsey
wondered about the effect of
looking out through tinted glass.

The presentation Explained the proposed building in its Setting.

Mr. Farmer asked about the color of the metal orcofing material.

Mr. Morris explained that the metal would be copper.

Mrs. Wad lington asked of the windows would be operated.

Who. Martin wanted do know how they would operate. Mr. Novis explained ()

That the windows would open through the use of a pivoted connection at the top and bottom.

Mrs. Waddington æsked about the way in which the truck would be laid up. Mr. novies said it would be would be would be a running bond.

The Board them moved to consider the 16 Criteria tog which the project is judged. Mrs. Ramsey asked that the criteria be read about so as to be sure that if any information is lacking, juestions can be asked or information Charified.

Before & the criteria were stead,
Mr. van Groll asked if the Chairman would entertain a motion to delay action on the Certificate in order to have Mr. Lay's Comments to Etore moving to a decision. Mrs. Wad lington indicated that the would entertain such a motion, particularly since Mr. Lay has been very involved in this case.

Mrs. Waddington them began to read the le Criterian along with the Board's previous comments on each of the 16 items.

With the stading of the Board's Comments on "height" Mrs. Waddington noted that City has granted a Special Permit that would allow the her a higher beindding than is normally permitted in the Historic District. Mr. van Groll verminded the Board that the Special Permit means that addional height, up to 75 feet, 15 allowed but does not and the MECESSAING Confilt agreement Con-preserved the Board from Con-5: dering height, along with the Other Criteria, in its judgement of the project. There were you comments on

There were you comments on items # 2, # 3, # 4 and # 5, of the le Criteria . After considering item # 6, the Board to decided to the Sert High Street in the Second sentence. There were mo comments on items #, 8 and # 9. Mr. Farmer asked for more information on

8

Architectural Posts - : tem # 10.

1/2 Jaid that free-hand stethes
indicating the brick detailing
around windows, doors, there
Corniers, and any other

locations would be helpful to
the Board. There were no
Comments on item # 11 and # 12.

It was noted that item # 13
had been given Considerable
Clarification by Mr. Palmer's preJen tation to night. There were
no Comments on items # 14, # 15
and # 16

De hails, item \$10, Mr. Horisty that he would use a brick solok course at the arches, brick detail around the doors. He also, said that there would be one se-cessed brick course at the parapet to provide a shadow line around the top of the building.

Mrs. Wad lington Concluded
the reading of the 16 criteria to
reminding the Board of its
duties as SET forth in the
Zaming Ordinance.

Mr. Farmer asked about the cexterior lighting of the building and the countyand (or plaza)? It asked for general information (not to the detail of light fixture selection) on this as pect of the design.

A discussion followed Conderning the Boards next step, and a possible future meeting date. Mr. Martin objected to delaying a decision in this caseles said, "we either like it or we don't, why not say so towight."

Mr. VaraGrol gelt that such Board
Mr. VaraGrol gelt that such Board
Mr. NEW MESSEN ted time to Consider
the new information presented at
this MEE ting and time to weigh
Carefully, all aspects of Queen
Charlotte Square. He also felt that

Mr. Martin the thought that too much time has the been spent on this project, and time is money.

Mors. Ramsey Fet said that she felt sure fet sure gone's mind was made up on "height" and "mass."

The thought that more time would not after those feelings.

Mr. van Groll said the Board Should not separate individual issues when reaching a decision, but should consider the project as a whole.

Mr. van Groll made a motion Board mer ling for, March 12, 1979, at 7:30 p.m. to make a décision in this case. Whos. Smith SECONDED the motion. The motion passed on 2 5 to 1 vote of the Board, with Mr. Martin carting the dissenting vote.

Mr. Mar lin and Mr. Farmer ex MESSEd

11

the Board's appreciation for the tonight's video tope presentation.

Hedge Scheet project (between 1st! 2nd 5ts.)

Mr. Samders, the developer, and his architect, Mr. Clarence Wenger, presented a model and drawings of the proposed project. They asked for the Board's approval of the design.

Mrs. Wadlington and Mr. farmer

Said that the building was too

"boxg" that it is needed some

"relief" such as could be provided

by Chimneys, porches, downer

windows, gables and the like.

Mr. Farmer noted that there

were "a weelth of shapes"

illustrated by the Existing wases

in the neighborhood.

Mr. Muss explained to the Board how the required set backs and parting influenced the shape of the hindring. Mr. Martin observed that perhaps a variance was yand setback.

Mr. van Grol semunded the Board that this project is just as important as Queron Charlotke Square.

Mr. Man tim and Mr. Wenger discussed the poss; b; lity of forward for street. Mr. Wenger said that this was not poss; ble. Mr. Mortin felt that that the that ariances on Hedge street and and street were needed.

Mr. van Groll wondered about pull-off parking. Mr. Muse said that the

SEVEYOI Board members felt that Some changes win the Ordinance were needed as it applies to the Historic District. Mr. Sounders pointed out in order to get a variance he would need the prove hardship.

is possible to get the building on the lot under the present ordinance, hardship would be difficult to prove.

Mrs. Ramsey suggested a town house of now house your to possible? She asked "Row houses twould fit im."

Mr. van Groll Said that the Mass of the building should be broken up in some way - perhaps to viead as individual houses. He moted that the mass, as currently designed, is not appropriate in the neighborhood.

Mr. WEnger mentioned some of the afternative schemes that he had hied.

Mr. van Groll suggested boreaking up the building so that two units faced tedge St., and to two units faced dead scheet. Mr. Muse creared for the Board the requirements of the ardinance regarding grout and rear yard setbacks.

Mrs. Smith asked Mr. Saunders
if the purpose of the presentation
was to obtain a Certificate of
Appropriationess. He answered
that it was-

Mr. van Groll skjected to the USE of materials - brick on the front, and wood siding on the 3 other Elevations.

Mbrs. Ramseg said "int is not appropriate. We shouldn't be labor! the point."

Mrs. Waddington said that the Board should say suggest going Variances for this project.

Mr. Mar in suggested that the Board Could make recommendations to the planning Commission on possible Changes to the ardinance that would provide some vertief in Cases Such as this. Appropriate 5:te plans Thought be possible in the Historic District

Mr. van Groll asked Mr. Samders if he has purchased the property. GES, was the answer. Mrs. Kunsey made a motion to DEMU THE CENTIFICATE of Appropriate ness. Mrs. 5-mith seconded the motion. The second on a le to 0 vote of the Board. The minutes of the previous meeting were read, and approved as course ted. These begins no further business to Come Defore the Board, the meeting leas adjourned. RESpectfully Sabmitted. John B. Farmer, Sy. 58cré tary.

, 1 × 1